ROBSON RANCH WOMEN’S CLUB LUNCHEON
March 7, 2022
The general membership luncheon meeting of the RRWC was held on March 7, 2022.

Nancy Odom welcomed everyone and explained the poker chip procedure for the buffet and
she called table numbers to go to the buffet.

The PayPal and check-in process will merge.

Business Meeting:

President Rose Depoe called the meeting to order at 12:27 following a buffet lunch.

Rose’s quote for the meeting was from Catherine Rosalind Russell, “Taking Joy in Living is a
Women's Best Cosmetic.”

Rose and Nanci Garre introduced the 7 new members.

Sandra Mankowich celebrated the March birthdays. She announced the new birthday
procedure and there was a drawing for the free lunch. #5 won—Kathy Clich.

Rose provided updates of the club’s membership. As of the meeting, we have 333 members.
She thanked the volunteers who signed up members at the Saturday Club Open House.

Rose provided an overview of the Club’s finances. Through 2/28, we have a balance in our
account of $26,298.55. $7232.55 came from membership dues. We have spent $767.45 of
operating funds. Rose provided an explanation of the fund.

Rose thanked all of the individuals on the Luncheon Committee and the Hospitality Committee
(Greeters and Table Decorators).

Pam Franks asked to spread the word and promote the Home and Garden Show on 3/26. Cindy
Laboi is in charge of volunteers. Membership was asked to volunteer including husbands to
help set up, drive golf carts and sell raffle tickets. There will be a volunteer meeting ahead of
time.

Rose thanked Ace Hardware for generously donating 3 items for the raffle winner to choose
from. Raffle tickets are 1 ticket for S5 or 5 tickets for 20.

Donna Gardener reported on Community Outreach. Donna talked about the new Program,
“Share Your Blessings.” She announced that we raised $463 for the Denton Community Food



Center at the luncheon. Sondra Hall won the free lunch. Donna said that her committee has
provided home goods for a total of 77 residents including a family pallet for 4 people.

Kasey Miller addressed Service Committee Events: Mother’s Day at the Ranch, Grandparents
Day at the Ranch, and Santa at the Ranch. On Grandparent’s Day, there will be music by Randy
Teel; Randy a songwriter, singer, and guitar player. Coming up is the 4" of July parade at the
Ranch.

Rose reminded members that the Sunshine committee sends cards and asked members use the
pink sheet that was on the table to write down the names of any one we would like a card sent
to whether they need a congratulations or condolence. They are uplifting cards.

Rose announced the next day trip. Lynn Teeling has organized it. It will be to Grapevine.
Members will car pool; there will be a guide tour of Hotel Vin. Shop, eat and enjoy! More
information is on our website.

Rose announced that the first social of the year, St. Patrick’s Day Social, would be held on
March 9% from 4-6 pm in the Grill Lounge. She encouraged all to come.

Rose reminded members to put September 6 on their calendars for our 20" Anniversary
Celebration. It will be held from 5-8 in the ballroom.

Rose reminded everyone that our website is the go to place for information about the WC. If
you need help getting online, just let us know.

Diane Eoff announced that our April 4™ program will be our fashion show, so get your luncheon
checks in early. The clothes will be provided by Le Fashion Coach.

She then introduced our presenter for today, Jelly Queen: Donna Collins. Donna Collins
suggested that we all write a positive bio showing that we live a life of courage and are devoted
to something. There was a drawing for prizes provided by the Jelly Queen. The winners were
Sharon Deputy and Dianna Duncan.

The meeting ended at 1:47.
Respectfully submitted,

Donna M. DeBoever
Secretary, RRWC



